
Fellow Board Members, 

I would be excited and honored to serve as this Board’s next Vice Chair. The industry in which 
OCSan operates is my passion. My professional career is exclusively within the water and 
wastewater industry, and I believe my background and expertise would be a valuable asset 
to the Vice Chair position. I have highlighted my relevant experience for your consideration: 

Working Knowledge of Industry Best Practices and Emerging Technologies 

• Principal/Part-Owner for a water/wastewater consulting company
• Past recipient of Engineering News Record’s (ENR) national Top 20 under 40 award
• Past Vice President of an ENR’s Top 30 national engineering firm
• 15 years of water/wastewater consulting, including a 100+ projects with 25 public

agencies in SoCal
• Licensed Civil Engineer in State of California

Leadership Experience in Water Industry 

• Past President of Orange County Water Association (2 terms)
• Past President of local chapters for American Public Works Association and

American Society of Civil Engineers
• Past President of Association of Water Agencies Ventura County

OCSan Leadership Experience 

• Vice Chair for Operations Committee
• Vice Chair for GWRS Committee
• At-large member for Steering Committee

Finally, I have spoken with our incoming chair, Chad Wanke, and am aligned with his vision 
and will work to support him and collaborate with all board members in achieving our 
collective goals. I would be happy to discuss this further if you have any questions, so please 
feel free to give me a call (714-573-3012) or email (rgallagher@tustinca.org) if you have any 
questions. Thank you for your consideration and I would greatly appreciate your 
support! 

Ryan Gallagher


